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Comments: I left a comment on an earlier date. I'm leaving this comment as a followup to the Zoom meeting I

attended last week. Several points were addressed at the meeting, however a few were devoid of an adequate

response. In regards to Turkey Tracks. Two big issues regarding using this site as a designated shooting range.

The Trout Creek Subdivision is only 1/2 mile from the site. I am personally a bit over 2 miles from the site (as the

crow flies) and I can clearly hear the shooting. Once in awhile the "big" guns can be very annoying. I really have

to feel for the residents that are much closer, such as Trout Creek. We residents moved to the mountains for the

peace and quiet. Having a shooting range close would be like having an airport nearby. The question of fire

danger came up (multiple times). The response was totally inadequate. The response dealt with mitigating and

burn-off of vegetation at the site having been already done. Whereas this is indeed true for the 2020 year, there

were still several fires at Turkey Tracks in 2020. Anybody adequately educated in the area of wildfires and

ignition sources would know that an area with grasses, many dead trees (from the Hayman burn) needs much

more than a standard prescribed burn. Grasses grow back QUICKLY. The dead trees need to be completely

removed from the site in at least a 1.5 mile radius in case a fire starts to get out of control. Add the fact that

Mountain Communities Fire Dept (MCFD) is made up of only volunteers, is not manned daily and is inadequately

funded considering the total area it covers versus the small tax base that supports it. The MCFD spends a lot of

time monitoring illegal camp files down Trail Creek Rd, in the opposite direction from Turkey Tracks.  The fact

that multiple fires occurred in 2020 AFTER mitigation and a prescribed burn-off, alone should have put the entire

area on the closure list just based on the proven fire danger alone. Add to this the expected increased use after

the surrounding forest is closed, the limited man power and funds to put out fires and one has a situation that just

possibly can not be remedied with a "plan". Some areas are just too dangerous and too populated to have certain

activities assigned to them. Never mind the noise and, stray bullets which are bad enough. Unless includes the

funding to clear out over 1000 acres of dead trees, clear grasses multiple times per year and pay for a

permanently manned fire dept. all the planning in the world would have been in vain.


